Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting

September 24, 2013 

Town Hall

MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 7:07 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman; Leslie Boness, Secretary; Neil Hanley, Barry Langer, and Daniel Maddox. Cathy Lowe was absent.  Mary Standard, Reporter, attended for The Sun Journal.  
1.  Minutes of the Meeting – September 10, 2013 
Minutes were distributed electronically and reviewed at the meeting. It was agreed to change a period to a comma and ‘testing equipment” to” sieves” in the commentary.
Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Neil Hanley, to accept the Minutes as amended.  The motion passed unanimously.
Dan Maddox noted that the temperature gun donated by Neil Hanley only required that the emissivity be corrected for proper setting of the surface being tested.  It did not require recalibration.  The Road Committee expressed its sincere thank you to Neil for the donation to benefit the Town.  Neil noted that Falcon Performance Footwear donated the temperature gun and should receive a proper thank you from the Town.  Neil will supply the proper addressee.  It was also noted that we may be receiving a donation of some sieves, and appropriate acknowledgements will be sent when we have the information.
2.  Old Business
It was noted that Cathy Lowe was working this evening and could not attend the meeting.  The Committee requested that Jeremy Johnson, the Road Commissioner, receive copies of the draft Minutes and email notice of the meeting dates.

3. State Records of Hartford Roads -- requested confirmation of accuracy 
Harley noted that he had requested that the Select Board and Town Clerk assure that the road information reported to the State is consistent with our current roads and activities.  As noted by Barry Langer at the last meeting, any changes the Town has made may impact the funding from the State.  Harley reported that he was assured the State information will be checked to be sure it is correct and that the Town is receiving complete and proper reimbursements to which it is entitled.

4. Bid Committee

Harley reported that the Bid Committee (Jack Plumley, Jeremy Johnson and Harley Swanson) had met and made a determination of the materials and work required to re-do Gurney Hill Road to just past the Sand and Salt Shed area.  They are in the process of checking prices for reclamation in place of the pavement there, versus the cost of removing and reprocessing the materials.  Harley distributed packages of bid data from prior requests, for information purposes only.  He noted additional culverts may also need to be purchased.  The Bid Committee will write the RFP specifications; it is expected to be a 2 phase project with final paving not done until next year.  
Neil noted that bid specs should include best management practices for all contracts that go out, whether to bid or are awarded as no-bid. 

5. Roads Discussion
It was noted that there has been some discussion regarding a possible upcoming request to  pave Thompson Lane, the gravel road to the Hartford Town Beach in the Pine Shores area.  There is work required at the turn-around section, and the Town is considering making a formal parking lot adjacent to the road.  The Committee agreed that the road should be looked at by Committee members, in order to assess best management options. 

Harley reported that a culvert had been replaced on Labrador Pond Road and Neil noted that it was done well.  He also noted that they will need some protective hay bales for Camp Road, if anyone wants to make donations.  

After discussion, it was determined that Dan and Harley will serve as a sub-committee to review what trips/mileage numbers we have for various town roads and what additional numbers we may need to obtain for appropriate data to allow needs comparisons. The various roads inventory figures were discussed and it was agreed to also research what data and materials are available and what may need updating.  Dan suggested adding a disclaimer to materials the Committee provides, noting subject to errors or omissions.
6. Correspondence from Wm (Biff) Atwater, President,. Lake Anasagunticook Assoc.
The committee reviewed the letter and requested that it be forwarded to the Board of Selectmen and the Road Commissioner for consideration. It was noted the Road Committee is advisory.  There was a general consensus to note that the Road Committee supports concern for the Town’s lakes and watersheds as part of our charge. e

7. Adjournment  

Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Neil Hanley to adjourn at 8:45 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.

The next meeting will be October 15th and anyone wishing to meet to walk the roads should contact Harley.  He is maintaining a list of notes as he grades them.
Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary, Hartford Road Committee
